
STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT  

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION 

APPLICATION OF CHEVRON U.S.A. INC. 
FOR AUTHORIZATON TO EXPAND AND 
MAKE PERMANENT ITS CLOSED LOOP 
GAS CAPTURE INJECTION AUTHORITY 
INITIALLY APPROVED AS A PILOT 
PROJECT UNDER ORDER NO. R-21336, 
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 

CASE NO. 23174 

NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL EXHIBIT AND  
REQUEST FOR ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL FOR SUBSEQUENT EXTENSIONS  

Chevron U.S.A. Inc. (“Chevron”) provides notice that it is filing the attached supplemental 

Chevron Exhibit 26 in this case. Chevron obtained approval from the BLM on January 12, 2023, 

for its proposed expansion of the injection project through a BLM sundry. The sundry provides 

federal approval of the expansion injection project for a one-year period with monthly reporting 

of injected volumes to BLM. As requested at the hearing in this matter on December 1, 2022, 

Chevron Exhibit 26 is a copy of the approved BLM sundry.   

In its application to the Division in this case and as articulated at the hearing, Chevron 

requests authorization to temporarily inject produced gas intermittently for an indefinite period of 

time. As reflected in Chevron Exhibit 26, BLM has authorized the injection for one year, subject 

to extension by sundry approval. In the event the Division grants Chevron authorization to 

temporarily inject for less than an indefinite period of time, Chevron respectfully requests that the 

Division authorize Chevron to file an administrative application to extend the authorization 

to inject prior to the end of the approved injection period, after providing an updated analysis of 

the area of review and notice to affected parties with an opportunity for hearing. 



WHEREFORE, Chevron respectfully requests that Chevron Exhibit 26 be accepted into 

the record in this case and that the case be taken under advisement. In addition, if the Division 

authorizes injection for less than an indefinite period of time, Chevron further requests that any 

order the Division issues specifically provide that Chevron may file an administrative application 

to renew or extend its authorization to inject without a hearing, after providing an updated analysis 

of the area of review and notice to affected parties with an opportunity for hearing.  
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